ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE
MINUTES
AUGUST 9, 2018

The meeting was called to order by President Fontenot. Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance was
recited.

President Fontenot reported that Mr. Sam’s son Pesh had a kidney transplant and that all is
going well. He asked that he be kept in your prayers.

District sent out a schedule of one-hour web training seminars:
August 20, 2018 is Membership Training at 6:30 PM.
August 27, 2018 is Foundation Training at 6:30 P.M.
September 10, 2018 is Public Relations at 6:30 P.M.

President Fontenot received an email from Rotary Club of Alexandria reporting that some of
their members were riding motorcycles in Egypt.

President Fontenot asked if the Blood Drive was still happening on Saturday. Fran reported
that it was still scheduled weather permitting.

Ken asked Jared what was the progress on the 911 signs. Jared reported that the signs are
being made by Rayne Plastic Signs.

President Fontenot mentioned that the Rotary sign at the entrance was leaning. Ken said that
he had tacked it once but it needs more attention.

President Fontenot reported that Mike Hollier emailed him asking for a meeting with himself
and Ken to go over the Silent Auction.

Motion was made by Ken and seconded by Kyle and carried to approve the minutes of August
2,2018.

Kyle reported that we are halfway filled on Saints football pool and about 26 squares short of
filling the LSU football pool.

Abby made motion and Troy seconded and carried that the meeting be adjourned.



